
 City Council Report 
 

Date: August 25, 2025 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Kristy Garcia, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Dollar Limit Increase to the Cooperative Contract for a Six-Year Service and 
Capital Expenditure Agreement for Motorola System Upgrade II (SUA II) for 
the TOPAZ Regional Wireless Cooperative (TRWC) as requested by the 
Department of Innovation and Technology (Sole Source) (Citywide)  

 
Recommendation 
 
The Department of Innovation and Technology (DoIT) and Procurement Services 
recommend increasing the dollar limit with Motorola Solutions, Inc., by $665,100 from 
$12,647,700 to $13,312,800 for the remaining term of the contract. 
 
Background / Discussion  
 
The Motorola System Upgrade Agreement II (SUA II) provides annual software upgrades, 
upgrades to the network core hardware to support the software upgrades, and technical 
support services for the TOPAZ (TRWC) Public Safety voice two-way radio network.  
 
DoIT is requesting an increase to incorporate the 800 MHz 6-Channel ASTRO Standalone 
Repeater Site (ASR) add-on to the TOPAZ Regional Wireless Cooperative (TRWC) ASTRO 
25 Network. The project will provide better signal acquisition and coverage for first 
responders utilizing the network. Also, these improvements will allow the site to minimize 
downtime from failure, maintenance, or site updates. The scope of this increase includes the 
pricing for the licensing, radio frequency and fault management equipment for the project. 
The City of Mesa is the Administrative Manager for the TRWC. Costs are shared among the 
TOPAZ members.   
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action: Amendment 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number: 2023073 
Initial Contract Term: Six years 
Possible Renewals: None 
Funding Source: DoIT Capital Lifecycle funds and TRWC Operating budget 
 
City of Mesa 67.08% 
Town of Gilbert 19.45% 
City of Apache Junction 9.15% 
Fort McDowell Yavapai Nation 2.21% 
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Superstition Fire & Medical District 0.72% 
Town of Queen Creek 0.64% 
Rio Verde Fire District 0.02% 
Southwest Ambulance 0.56% 
American Medical Response 0.17% 
      
Dollar Limit History  

Original Award Amount – 10/3/2022: $12,647,700.00 
This Increase Request: $665,100.00 
New Contract Value: (Year 3 – 10/3/2028): $13,312,800.00 


